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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees

February 24, 2014
Supervisor Randy Viessman called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order and led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Viessman asked Town Clerk, Helen Hawkins, to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Viessman was Trustee Abel, Trustee Luehmann, Trustee Edwards, and Trustee Nemsky.  A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemsky, to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMUNICATIONS:
Clerk Hawkins informed the Board of Trustees that a notice of application for permit to manage waste has been included in each official’s folders for your review. Also that she, Town Attorney, and Deputy Clerk Heidi Oehler attended the Granite City Port District last Wednesday. Vice President Joe Biden, Congressman William Enyart, and others explained the importance of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act, The Economic Stimulus Package, and what it meant to our region.  Clerk Hawkins stated that Joe Biden was sworn in as the 47th Vice President of the United States on January 20, 2009 and that he is charged with oversight of infrastructure spending for the stimulus package ear marked to help rebuild our economy and lay the foundation for a sustainable economic future.  Clerk Hawkins stated that she included this information into each official’s folder which she obtained from the IL Blue Book of 2011-2012.

Attorney Motil stated that what Vice President Joe Biden basically said was that from the time he and the President had won election in November until the time they took office in January of the first term, the economy had lost an additional approximately 1.8 million jobs and that this Recovery Act, which came about five years ago, may not be perfect, but it staved off a much greater depression. Biden made a point that Granite City Port District is really a good thing for our region in that it will eventually become a larger Port.   Thirty million dollars is for a larger port and therefore more barges will be able to dock there, bringing more jobs to the area. Another point that Vice President Biden made is that throughout history even during tough and hard times, even when there are big problems in our Country, we are still able to do great things like building the Erie Canal. We even know that during the Civil War, Lincoln still saw to it that we could make the Transcontinental Railroad, and this helped the economy and created a lot of jobs. Clerk Hawkins stated that even with it very cold in that warehouse, her hear kept her warm just hearing of the jobs that will come out of this. I want to see that some of those jobs are for Nameoki, Chouteau, and Pontoon Beach people she concluded.
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Nemsky, second by Trustee Edwards to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Luehmann, then made a motion second by Trustee Abel to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Edwards read the Treasurers report dated February 24, 2014. A motion was made by Trustee Edwards, second by Trustee Abel to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
None.

PUBLIC INPUT:

None.

1882
OLD BUSINESS:

None.
NEW BUSINESS:
Highway Commissioner Don Moore informed those present that his crew has the two trucks that were down back in running order.
Town Clerk Hawkins stated that she enclosed into each folder an update on how Madison County Planning & Development works with Nameoki Township and other Townships for the good of our citizens.
TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS: 
None.
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Edwards, second by Trustee Luehmann to adjourn the meeting until March 10, 2014 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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